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What is being incentivised? 

The SCC questioned the objectives the AER is aiming to achieve with the scheme. They considered 
the term “export performance” not particularly helpful when considering optimising the use of 
photovoltaic (PV) generation and the two-way nature of the network. The discussion centred around 
the balance between the intertemporal choice for customers of optimising utilisation/consumption of 
PV generation capacity verses maximising exports, which the term “export service incentive” seems to 
convey.  

The SCC also wanted to better understand the role of retailers in passing on any price signals initiated 
by the distributor as part of a scheme, noting that retailer offers may affect the workings of any 
scheme designed to change customer behaviour. 

The SCC suggested that the AER’s final decision on the design of the incentive scheme should 
explain in easy-to-understand language how this incentive scheme will be beneficial to consumers in 
the future. It should also include implications for investment in Customer Energy Resources and 
distributed energy generation. 

Measures 

The SCC noted: 

• Any performance metric should include utilisation – an incentive scheme should include 
valuing self-consumption symmetrically with exports. An incentive scheme should include 
load in the equation to improve utilisation to optimise for both consumption and exports to 
ensure consumers are the winners. 

• Metrics need to be robust and repeatable, this will require more visibility of the network, 
higher smart meter penetration and better access to data than what is currently available. 

• Should the scheme be based on historical performance, or be forward looking? i.e. be scoped 
for the future network? Is there a better way? Perhaps a whole of network incentive scheme 
which seeks to optimise network performance in the interests of consumers might be a better 
option? The existing regulatory approach may be archaic. 

• Would like to better understand the issues around measuring export performance, both in the 
short term, for the development of a short-term incentive scheme and what might be ultimate 
measure, suitable for the implementation of a long-term scheme which benefits consumers. 

Implementation 

The SCC expressed some concern that the network receives funding for export initiatives, which are 
paid for by consumers. Some clarity would therefore need to be provided to ensure that the network 
wasn’t being paid twice, through rewards provided by an ESIS. They also expressed some concern 
that the AER has not provided a clear rationale for implementation of an ESIS.  

Summary 

Our initial engagement with consumers indicates there are many uncertainties regarding an ESIS that 
will need to be settled through the codesign process before consumers will support Essential Energy’s 
participation in such a scheme. Further, we also express a shared concern that due to both timing and 
participation, the AER may not have the necessary data to usefully inform the design of any national 
standardised incentive scheme to be implemented for the longer term. 

If you have any queries regarding this submission, please contact our Regulatory Strategy Manager, 
Adam Young on  or via   

Yours sincerely 

Natalie Lindsay 
Head of Regulatory Affairs 




